Dodge County Alliance for Healthy Soil Healthy Water
April 12, 2022 Minutes
Juneau Public Library


Participants: Josh Bendorf, Robert Bird, John Bohonek, Andrew Condon, Colleen Crane, Jerry Cypert, Belle Evert, Will Fulwider, Jeff Gaska, Dale Gasser, Becky Justmann, Wayne Kok, Dale Macheel, Rep. Plumer, Mark Riedel, Addie Schlussel, Michael Sorge, Bill Stangel, and Marty Weiss.
Andrew Condon welcomed everyone to the meeting.
No additions or corrections to the January 11, 2022 minutes.
Organization, Agencies and Group Reports
· [bookmark: _GoBack]HSHW Farmer Led Group: The farmer board met on Thursday, April 7, 2022. Tony, Marty and Brendon will be attending Soil Health training on April 20 & 21 sponsored by Byron Seeds. They have hired Farmers for Sustainable Foods for a six month trial to help with administration duties and collecting data from the plots. They have received two grants for the NUE studies, The Nature Conservancy for $15,000 and UW Ext for $14,200. Discover Farm has offered to compensate any grower that implements a zero rate nitrogen plot, they will compensate for any yield loss. They will be continuing with the CCIP program for just first time applicants only. They will continue with phosphorus reduction and carbon credit programs and are working out the details. They will have a booth at the Dodge County Fair again this year. Summer event is being planned for the week of August 8th.  A location for that event will be announced later. Dave Brandt from Ohio will be the keynote speaker for next year’s February event.
· Rock River Coalition:  The following workshops will be available through Rock River Coalition. More detailed information on these workshops is available at https://rockrivercoalition.org/events/events-calendar/
· Clean Boats Clean Water Workshop, May 12th.
· Volunteer Stream Monitoring Workshop, May 21st.
· Habitattitude Pet Surrender, June 4th.
· Citizen Lake Monitoring Network Workshop, June18th.
· Pheasant Forever: They are working on planning the State Convention which will be held by Sun Prairie on June 25, 2022. They are still in the planning stages. It will be an all-day event with a public component in the afternoon.
· FLILPARD: Tracy Zemlo has been working on installing four flow meters. They are working on applying for a NRCS EQIP grant.
· Land and Water Conservation: They are working on the new Land and Water Plan. It is due to DATCP in October 2022. There have been two Citizen Advisory meetings. Finishing up TRIM grant for Wildcat Creek. Getting projects ready for summer.
· DNR: Kristina Pechacek is the new fish biologist in Horicon. Dale Macheel and Brendon Blank were Planting Green speakers at the 2022 State Cover Crop Workshop in Rothschild, WI along with Jordan Crave who spoke on manure windows when using cover cropping and application techniques. They all did a great job. This was a great opportunity to highlight the great work the Dodge County farmer group is doing. The planting green session was videotaped and will be available soon. Meetings are happening to look at permitting, easements, access and how and when to conduct the work for the Beaver Dam Lake-Puckagee Springs Wetland Shoreline Stabilization project. EOR is working with BDLIA and DNR to ensure the project is completed by 6/2023. DNR and DATCP are working to determine options for the National Infrastructure Incentive Funding. Waiting on EPA for final guidance documents and will be a 45 day turnaround once agencies get guidance documents. Funding is roughly $800,000 for five years for addressing NPS in the Mississippi River Basin. Working with the new Office of Ag and Water Quality. The office is working around the state determining what capacity staff have to assist Farmer Led Groups.  Carolyn Rumery Betz is interested in helping the farmer led group with grant writing. Mike suggested the farmer group invite her to one of their meetings to see what she can offer. 

Other Organizations, Agencies and Group Reports cont.
· UW Extension: Will is working with the HSHW Farmers group on a workshop that would have agency staff there to describe and answer questions regarding programs that they have available for farmers. He is also working with them on their Nitrogen Use Efficiency (NUE) study, and secured an additional $14,000 in funding to widen the number of participants to 15 beyond the initial 5-8.  They will conduct test strips of different nitrogen fertilizer rates, including strips with zero nitrogen for willing farmers. Farmers that are willing to participate in the zero nitrogen strip will be compensated with additional funding from Discovery Farms. 
· Robert Bird with the Land and Water Conservation Dept. shared some preliminary numbers from the 2021 CCIP program. There were 35 applicants with a total of 3341.6 cover crop practice acres. 
· Soil Savings for 2021: total reductions from cover crops (tons) 1164 tons, average reduction in sediment from cover crops 0.483.
· Phosphorus for 2021: total reductions form cover crops (pounds) 1182#, average reduction in phosphorus from cover crops 0.455.
· John Bohonek added that the LWCD does a transect survey twice a year. It checks to see if cover crops are being planted. In the last ten years there has been a 29% reduction in sediment loss. 
· Will Fulwider shared some of the work that he has done prior to coming to UW Extension.He shared some photos of some of the work he did while he was in China. He compared some of the practices that are being done there in the rice fields is similar to what is being done in Dodge County.

The Alliance would like to continue to have guest speakers at the meetings. If you have any suggestions please let Andrew Condon know.

Next meeting will be June 14, 2022 at 1:00 pm at the Juneau Public Library. 

Meeting was adjourned at 3:08 pm.


